
7 September 2021

Move to Alert Level Two

Information for Students and Whanau
Arriving at School
We look forward to students returning to school on Thursday morning (9th September). When students
arrive, they are to go to their syndicate areas and remain in that area  until the start of the school day.
Rooms 2,3,4 (in classrooms or on the deck outside your classrooms)
Rooms 7,8,9 (in classrooms or on the deck outside your classrooms)
Rooms 14,15,16 (in classrooms or in the shared covered space outside your classrooms)

Mask Use
The government's advice around mask use for students in school is that it is not mandatory. It is, however,
recommended for students older than 12, particularly Secondary School students. We do not require
students to wear masks at school. However, if you do wish for your child to wear one, please provide them
with one.  We will share information with students about the correct wearing of masks.

Break Times/Syndicate Areas
We will make some changes to break times (Brain break, Morning Tea and Lunchtime) which will be in place
for a short time, to ensure the safety of everyone. Teachers will discuss this with students upon their return to
school. Students will remain in their syndicate areas during break times. Some sports equipment will be
provided for students to use during morning tea and lunchtime.

Lunches/Drink Bottles
Lunches will be provided for students as normal. Bringing some snacks for morning tea is recommended as
our Fruit in Schools programme won’t be back in place till Monday, 13tth Sept. Students are required to
bring their own (filled) water bottles. Drinking fountains will be closed for now.

After School/Bus Students
Students will be dismissed each day at 2:50 p.m. and are advised to walk straight home.
For students who catch a bus, Shuttle bus students are to line up outside Room 1 at 2:50pm and all
remaining bus students are to go to the hall as normal.

Sickness
Please, for the safety of everyone, if students show the slightest signs of illness (coughing, sneezing, sore
throat, etc), they are to remain at home. Please follow our usual absence procedures and advise the
school if your child is not going to be attending.

Visitors to the school (Signing/Scanning In)
Any visitors to the school (this includes all whanau), must sign in/scan in, using our Vistab and Covid 19 QR
code at the office. Please do not visit our school if you are unwell. Any messages or contact can be made
via phone or email.


